


We have had some good rains the last week or so. two nights ago, in the early morning we
really had a good downpour. I haven't watered the lawn all week. In fact, we are hoping it
will stay dry today so our lawn boy can mow the lawn. I have picked the last roses and
the last tomatoes, harvested the concord grapes and made jelly out of the harvest. Total
Harvest, 14 half pints of Jelly. I don't think we have really had a killing frost--it has
just been too cold for normal growth and maturation. I think if we get over this rainy
spell we might still have some lovely fall days.

Our one flood wasn't enough-- our disposal under the kitchen sink in the basement went
out, and whenever the water was turned on it just poured out the bottom of the disposal
made a mess down there.

The plumber came--and replaced the faucet and the disposal, replaced a part in my
greenhouse furnace and turned it on, and helped dad hold up two florescent lights which
he was putting in the family room. We are now lit up like a Christmas tree. Dad has put
florescent lights in almost all the rooms in place of those old recessed ones. Back to the
flood. the leaking must have been going on for a while because the metal floor under the
sink was rusty and in a couple of places rusted clear through the metal. We scraped and
wire-brushed the old paint and rust off as best we could, scrubbed it and dryed it. Most
of this was done by Dad because I could not kneel on my knee to reach back to the back of
the bottom of the floor. Then we spray (yes we had good ventilation) painted the bottom
to stop the rust and Dad has obtained a piece of metal to glue across the bottom of the
shelf. One thing about owning a house (especially and old one) is there is always
something to fix.

Missionaries--Thinking up enough news for the Hallmanack is about all I can drum up,
and since Charlotte is sending the Hallmanack to you, you will get my news. We are
looking forward to Mark's return, and hope he is not as thin as Gregory was. I believe
that Zina will be back in January or so. It will be good to have them home, but THEY
might not be looking forward to returning. We love you and pray for you always, as do
all the Hall, Huntington, Vandyke, etc. families.

Go get 'Em.! Love
Grandmother Hall




